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NL/AR/HT0028/12
7 February 2012
To Head Teachers of
Secondary Schools

Dear Colleague
BROAD GENERAL EDUCATION: ANGUS COUNCIL EXPECTATIONS
As I am sure you will be aware, East Renfrewshire Council has taken the decision to delay the implementation of Curriculum for Excellence for its current S2 cohort.  Unsurprisingly, that decision has attracted negative responses from Scottish Government, from Education Scotland and from ADES.

You will, I am sure, recognise that the decision of this one council is likely to be unsettling for many parents across Scotland.  I have already received communications from a small number of parents enquiring if what has occurred in East Renfrewshire will in any way be mirrored by this authority.

For the avoidance of doubt, I wish you to be aware that Angus Council’s position was carefully outlined in Education Committee Report 696/11 which was approved by the Education Committee at its meeting on 19 October 2011.  The Curriculum Review and Design Policy Guidelines, which were the subject of that report, envisage a clear commitment to a broad general education throughout S1-S3 with traditional subject choices occurring mid-way through S3, the last year of the BGE phase.  As we have explored at length over the last six or seven years, Curriculum for Excellence is fundamentally about changing the learning environment in ways which ensure that it is the curriculum which drives the examination system, and not, as has traditionally been the case, the reverse.  East Renfrewshire’s decision appears to run counter to that national ambition which this authority has endorsed since the launch, in 2004, of this major reform of the school curriculum.  
As I advised you at our meeting on Friday 27 January 2012, the Angus guidelines were the subject of very favourable comment by the ES Team in the course of the recent VSE exercise.  

I hope that parental briefings to date, provided by Head Teachers and by the authority, CFE advice documents (which we have prepared and issued to parents) and the strong commitment, local and national, to provide continuing reassurance to parents about the importance of a ‘broad general education’ phase in its own right, will allay parental anxieties that may be engendered by the much publicised stance of East Renfrewshire Council.  
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I trust that the above remarks will be helpful to you in discussing related issues with your Parent Council and, of course, with individual parents.  In all the circumstances, I am copying this letter to Parent Council Chairpersons and secretaries.
Yours sincerely

NEIL LOGUE

Director of Education
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